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HELPING VILLAGE KIDS IN CAMBODIA 
Have you ever considered supporting a project that will bring more 
educational, health and environmental opportunities to village children in 
Cambodia? 
John Parry, President of the Rotary Club of Bellbridge Lake Hume, will be 
speaking to Holbrook Rotarians about a RAWCS project (Rotary Australia World 
Community Service) in Cambodia to take place in 2025.  
“A group pf 18 volunteers will travel to a poor village in Siem Reap, Cambodia, 
with the objective of providing English tuition, study lights, bicycles, and desks, 
to increase desperately needed educational opportunities for the children.  
“The raising of the standard of education for their children will lead to lifting the village out of poverty. 
The group will also help with water quality, tree planting, general maintenance, health and education.” 
“This is truly a District 9790 effort initiated by the Rotary Club of Ivanhoe and supported by the Rotary 
Clubs of Pascoe Vale, Rutherglen, and Bellbridge – Lake Hume,” Mr Parry said. 
John Parry is in his second year as president of Bellbridge – Lake Hume, having joined Rotary in 
Wynyard, Tasmania in 2011. He lives in Bellbridge with wife Denise, and his main social interest has 
been acting and singing in local theatre where he has performed principal roles at the Entertainment 
Centre.  
Local Rotarians invite interested people to come along to this meeting on Thursday 12th September: 
join us for dinner at the RS Club 6.00pm for 6.15pm, or, come along at 7.00pm to hear John Parry ’s 
presentation. We have asked John for a few songs on the night!  

GYM CREW FUNDRAISE FOR DAFFODIL DAY 
A little bit crazy…but all for a good cause. 
The 5.30am Gym Crew have raised over $2000 for the Cancer Council this August, celebrating Daffodil 
Day and Cold Pool Plunges! 
Almost 1 in 2 Australians will be diagnosed with cancer in their lifetime? Daffodil Day raises funds for 
life-saving cancer research, prevention programs and support services. Anyone can donate to the 
Cancer Council anytime. https://cancer.org.au/get-involved/donate-to-cancer-council 
Benefits of cold therapy - the Wim Hof Method. Frequent exposure to cold is linked to different health 
benefits. Scientists have found evidence that exposure to cold speeds up metabolism, reduces 
inflammation, swelling, and sore muscles, 
cold body therapy is also linked to improved 
quality of sleep, more focus, higher energy 
levels & improved immune response. You 
can practice the method by taking a cold 
shower, so you can already start reaping the 
benefits of cold body therapy today! 
 

L-R Paul Rossiter, Lionel Plunkett, Jess 
Winnett, Margot Pitzen, Nick Locke, Nat & 
Foz Corbet & Sam Joyce 

https://cancer.org.au/get-involved/donate-to-cancer-council
https://www.wimhofmethod.com/natural-sleep-aid
https://www.wimhofmethod.com/how-to-get-more-energy
https://www.wimhofmethod.com/how-to-boost-your-immune-system
https://www.wimhofmethod.com/how-to-get-more-energy
https://www.wimhofmethod.com/benefits-of-cold-showers
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 6 September 2024 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) $ 20.00 No charge 

⅛ page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

⅜ page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page  
(check for availability) 

$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page 
 (check for availability) 

$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

⅛ page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

⅛ page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

⅜ page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape W 178mm x H 129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait W 178mm x H 265mm 

https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_Three_Eighths_Symbol_%E2%85%9C
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
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FREE PROGRAMS COMING TO GREATER HUME 
Have caravan, will travel? Make sure you are safe… Have your caravan weighed! At NO cost to you!!! 
When: Sunday 29 Sept and Saturday 19 Oct 2024. Where: Culcairn Showgrounds, Federal St Culcairn.  
Greater Hume Council have partnered with Transport for NSW and Complete Weight Check to offer 
fully funded safety and weight checks for any LGA residents who want to ensure that they are safe 
when going away on holidays with their caravans. 
Spots are limited so don’t delay. BOOK NOW!!! Please contact Complete Weight Check on 0421 440 
073 or email michael@completeweightcheck.com.au to book.  
 

Load Restraint Information Session Curious about the correct way to restrain your load? Want to hear 
it from the experts? Can you spare a couple of hours?  
With harvest and shearing time fast approaching, Greater Hume Council in partnership with Transport 
for NSW and the National Heavy Vehicle Regulators (NHVR), are running a fully funded information 
session open to anyone who is interested in the latest legislative and safety requirements relating to 
load restraint. NO COST TO YOU!! When: 4-6pm, Tuesday October 1, 2024 at the Memorial Hall, 
Balfour Street Culcairn.  

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
You may have noticed some work going on down at the Ian 
Geddes Bush Reserve. Greater Hume Council have been 
planting some understorey and, with the community and 
the Refreshing Rivers program, we have been working on 
removing the weeds and replacing the exotic grasses on 
the banks with native Poa and Kangaroo grass. Our first Working Bee got approx. 240 plants in the 
ground and we made a start on the ivy and privet. Interested in helping out? Call Kylie 0418 198 522.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/greaterhumecouncil?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUAdPozL6e1DWPUTcppbofpfByWfr-oAUjNlMlwiyCXdSKIgrbkKznlyALJ2139OaFfIJwUS3h8iqxT6-GQV7fUqCwUC3UfPa5ajhFnm7rfc9rzh6EqBaW4XsHXCia5FcEo3hJpCQqTMrxxNxtqioDNBLFSa33CjscuS-UwU63vTWa2mcL6teNnFJVMsNvoA9SOzH21
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/refreshingrivers?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUAdPozL6e1DWPUTcppbofpfByWfr-oAUjNlMlwiyCXdSKIgrbkKznlyALJ2139OaFfIJwUS3h8iqxT6-GQV7fUqCwUC3UfPa5ajhFnm7rfc9rzh6EqBaW4XsHXCia5FcEo3hJpCQqTMrxxNxtqioDNBLFSa33CjscuS-UwU63vTWa2mcL6teNn
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WHAT’S ON  
AT HOLBROOK RETURNED 

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB 
 

Father Day Raffle 
Sunday 1st September 
$1500 worth of prizes 

Lunch & Bar Specials available. 
 

      
 
 
 
 

   Monday         Mad Monday $10 meals 
 

Tuesday      Takeaway night 
 

Wednesday    Kids Eat Free 
 

Thursday       Pizza Meal Deal $39  

          (2x pizza, garlic bread & drink) 
 

Friday     Raffles 7pm 

Saturday     Parmi Night $20 
 

Sunday     Sunday Roast  

 Raffles 1pm 
 

 HAPPY HOURS EVERY DAY 
Monday to Friday 4pm – 6pm 

Saturday & Sunday 2pm – 4pm  
 

Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

NIKITA’S TALL SHIP ADVENTURES 
Nikita Stevenson will be 
guest speaker at 
Holbrook Rotary Club’s 
meeting at Holbrook R S. 
Club on Thursday 26th 
September.  
Join us for dinner at 6pm 
or come along to the presentation at 7pm.  
Local Rotarians invite members of the community 
to come along and discover more about sailing in 
the tall ships and other career enhancing 
programs that Rotary has to offer young people in 
our community.  

GRIMWOODS CRAFT SHOP & TEA ROOM 
NEWS 

Grimwoods is currently searching for a new 
premises as our lease ends at the end of 
November. We are a community run, not-for-
profit business that has been going since 
December 1984 and will be celebrating our 40th 
Birthday in November. We are still going strong 
but as our lease ends soon, we are getting 
desperate for a new home. So, if you have a 
premises suitable for rent, please contact our 
President or Secretary on the phone numbers 
below. It would be a shame to lose such an Icon in 
the town of Holbrook. The shop is run by 
volunteers and we are always looking for new 
members who have different and unique home-
made crafts to offer to locals and travellers alike. 
If we can’t obtain a premises soon, we shall 
endeavour to be at local markets in the future. 
We hope to keep those lovely hand knitted Baby 
articles, toys, winter woollies and a selection of 
haberdashery and yarn to suit the crafty people of 
the district, available to everyone! 
Our AGM will be held on Wednesday 28th August 
at 3pm at the shop. All members are welcome as 
we have much to discuss! 
Our annual Fathers’ Day morning tea will be on 
Saturday August 31st at the shop (83 Albury 
Street) from 10.30am. Bring your Dad along for a 
lovely pot of tea or a cappuccino, cakes and 
freshly baked scones. A cake stall and some plants 
for Spring planting will also be on offer. 
This could be our last! It will be sad to say 
goodbye…… 
For all enquiries, please call either Gail on 0427 
369 558 or Kate on 0427 000 484. 
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WOOLPACK INN MUSEUM 
What an amazing month we had in July with the Bald 
Archies in Holbrook. Lots of people in town spending their 
money.   
We would like to thank Holbrook Rotary for giving us the 
opportunity to support the Bald Archies and earn some 
funds for our museum.  We would also like to thank our 
hard-working volunteers for manning the door for a 
number of days.  Thanks also to the Holbrook businesses 
that participated in the discount vouchers.  Our volunteers also sold raffle tickets in the beautiful 
patchwork quilt donated by Margaret Cottrell and we thank Margaret for her generosity. 
Our next event is a stall on TOWN GARAGE SALE DAY ON SUNDAY 1ST SEPEMBER.  We will be offering 
some old wares as well as freshly baked goods.  The patchwork quilt raffle winner will also be drawn 
that day. Come south over the bridge and support your local museum and grab yourself a bargain. 

HOLBROOK RSL SUB-BRANCH NEWS  
On 18 August, we commemorated Vietnam Veterans' Day on the anniversary of the Battle of Long Tan 
in 1966. A service was conducted at the Cenotaph with around 15 in attendance. 
Each year on 31 August, Australia commemorates Malaya and Borneo Veterans’ Day. It's the day we 
reflect on the service and sacrifice of all Australian military personnel who served in the Malayan 
Emergency and the Indonesian Confrontation. The Australian War Memorial Roll of Honour lists the 
names of 61 Australians who lost their lives in these conflicts. 
Have medals belonging to a relative been lost or stolen? If so, you may be entitled to replacement by 
Defence Honours and Awards. For more information: https://www.defence.gov.au/adf-members-
families/honours-awards/policy-information/replacement-medals 

https://www.defence.gov.au/adf-members-families/honours-awards/policy-information/replacement-medals
https://www.defence.gov.au/adf-members-families/honours-awards/policy-information/replacement-medals
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
K-2 Excursion: On 
Friday, 9 August, 
Kindergarten to 
Year 2 students 
embarked on an 
exciting adventure 
to the Wagga Zoo 
and Aviary. The 
children delighted 
in observing 
various animals up close, from colourful birds to 
playful mammals, sparking their curiosity and love 
for nature. After exploring the zoo, the students 
enjoyed a picnic lunch and playtime in the park. 
The day ended with a special treat at the Wagga 
Civic Theatre, where the students watched a 
delightful performance of Grug. The charming 
story and 
vibrant 
production 
captured their 
imaginations, 
making it a 
memorable 
end to an 
enriching day. 
Whole School Performance – Race Around the 
World: Tickets are on sale now! Don’t miss out on 
the school event of the year! Tickets are only $5 
each at the school office. Make sure you’ve 
secured your spot to avoid disappointment. It will 
be an unforgettable experience, so don’t wait any 
longer—get your ticket today! 
Now taking enrolments for 2025: If you or 
someone you know has a child due to start 
Kindergarten next year, it’s a great time to enrol 

them now. Don’t wait until the last minute to 
secure a spot in your preferred school. Starting 
the enrolment process early will give you time to 
complete the necessary paperwork and get your 
child’s name on our Kindergarten transition list. 
Don’t delay; enrol today!  
https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?
schoolCode=2170 
 

DEMENTIA ACTION WEEK  
Holbrook Dementia Alliance Group 
is having a morning tea on 19 
September at the Holbrook 
Sporting Complex room from 10.00-11.30am for 
all community members, to promote a Dementia 
Friendly Community, during Dementia awareness 
week. We will have speakers and information 
available over a cuppa and a chat! 
Our aim is to raise awareness and understanding 
in our community. Around 2/3rds of people living 
with Dementia live in our community, and 
learning more about Dementia can help you 
support them. The aim of our Dementia Alliance 
Café, morning tea, is to create an opportunity for 
people and carers to come together and stay 
connected and engaged in their communities.  

“It’s called ‘reading’ It’s how people install new software 
into their brains” 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Pray: On Sunday, we held a special mass to mark 
the first anniversary of Father Terence's passing. 
Following the service, the community gathered 
for a morning tea where we shared stories and 
cherished memories of a truly remarkable man. 
Live: On Wednesday Matt Humphrey, CEDWW 
Communications and Engagement Officer 
attended our school and interviewed Parents, 
Staff and Students for our promotional campaign 
which will be released 
shortly. Matt also 
spoke to the three 
parties as part of the 
recruitment campaign 
for a new Principal. 
Yes, that's right, a new 
Principal. After 5 years 
of service I will be 
finishing at St. 
Patrick’s School in 
November. I have 
thoroughly enjoyed 
my time as part of the 
Holbrook community, 
in particular working 
with the beautiful families of St. Patrick’s School. 
Learn: Book Week 2024 was a huge hit. The 
theme this year was Reading is Magic! On 
Monday the staff and students outdid themselves 
with their costumes. We took our parade to the 
streets to share the joy with passers-by and those 
in local businesses. Tuesday saw us enjoy a whole 
school read in where the students shared their 
favourite books. The staff ‘wowed’ the students 
with a magic show which was filled with suspense 
and drama and a lot of laughter. On Thursday 

students made book marks at lunch time art club 
and Friday they enjoyed the Book Cafe with a 
bring and share afternoon tea and read in! 
Reminder: Enrolments are open! We are 
accepting enrolments for Kindergarten 2025 as 
well as Year 1-Year 6. Please call to enquire: 6036 
2288. 
 

May God’s blessings be with you all, 
Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 
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GREATER HUME COUNCIL REFERENDUM INFORMATION  
A constitutional referendum will be held on Saturday, 14 September 2024 for electors to consider 
whether the Council area should continue to be divided into wards.  
 

All electors will be asked to answer “yes” or “no” to the following questions:  
 

Currently Greater Hume is divided into three wards that elect 9 Councillors in total. Do you favour: 
1. Abolishing this ward system in favour of a single area consisting of all voters that elects 9 

councillors? 
2. Making no change to this system; That is three wards and 9 councillors remain?” 
 

If the removal of wards is supported by a majority of formal votes cast at the 2024 election, the 2028 
local government elections would be conducted as an undivided area (without wards). 
 

For more information on the Referendum, visit - https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/.../NSW-
Local... 

 

Greater Hume Meals on Wheels are partnering with The Rotary Club 
Holbrook to present to the Holbrook community, Dorothy Gilmour. 
Dorothy will be visiting Holbrook to deliver, “Rotary Safe Families”.  
Dorothy is an advocate for social justice and fairness for those less fortunate. She is 
determined for everyday people to be part of the solution in the prevention of family 
violence and elder abuse across the world.  
Come and listen to Dorothy speak about “Elder Abuse and Coercive Control”, on Thursday 5 
September 2024 at the Holbrook Library Meeting Room. 
Program for the day: * 10.30am morning tea * 11.00am Presentation by Dorothy Gilmour 
(approximately 45 mins) followed by  lunch 
This is a free event, everyone is welcome to attend. Please contact the Holbrook Meals on Wheels 
office on 02 6036 3677 to book your spot. Please RSVP by 29 August 2024 for catering purposes.  
For more information, please visit The Rotary Club Holbrook Facebook page. 

https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Your-Greater-Hume-Council/NSW-Local-Government-Elections?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0RHt1jA96RyqwI3d947JFndyhobzdLoKWBAhZylGy5xb2ak_t28S0jEec_aem_uELrzEVhwYqRV3HHY--VcQ
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Your-Greater-Hume-Council/NSW-Local-Government-Elections?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0RHt1jA96RyqwI3d947JFndyhobzdLoKWBAhZylGy5xb2ak_t28S0jEec_aem_uELrzEVhwYqRV3HHY--VcQ
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ANGLICAN NEWS 
Opportunity Shop: On Daffodil Day, Thursday 22nd 
August, Holbrook Opportunity Shop hosted a 
fundraiser morning tea for the Cancer Council. 
The morning tea was well supported with guests 
enjoying a variety of homemade cakes, slices and 
sandwiches, along with a hot drink for $5.00. 
Donations were also collected for the ongoing 
work of the Cancer Council, and you are still able 
to contribute up to the end of the month. Thanks 
to Sue, one of our dedicated volunteers who 
coordinated the event. 
You are welcome to call in to the Opportunity 
Shop during opening hours – Monday to Friday – 
10:00am to 3:00pm and Saturday – 10:00am 
to12:00 midday. 
We stock a large range of clothes, books, 
household items and furniture. Stock is constantly 
changing so please come in regularly and see what 
is available. 
We are very appreciative of the donated goods we 
receive from the community. Donations may be 
dropped off during opening hours. Could we 
please ask that donated items are clean and in 
good condition. With the new council bin system, 
we have limited ability to dispose of items that 
are not of a saleable standard. 
The Opportunity Shop is staffed by a committed 
group of community and church volunteers. We 
appreciate the support given by many individuals, 
both in the sorting of donated goods, and serving 
at the shop. If you are interested in volunteering 
at the Opportunity Shop, please contact one of 
the friendly volunteers who will point you in the 
right direction. All our volunteers are required to 
undergo training of approximately 1-2 hours. 
Mainly Music: Our mainly music program is in its 
second term of operation. The program is 

intended for 0-5 year old children and their carer. 
It follows a simple formula of music, food and fun! 
We commence with a 30 minute music session, 
followed by morning tea then playtime. Parents 
and carers are offered a cuppa and cake while the 
children enjoy supervised play. Our program runs 
for nine weeks during the school term, 
commencing in week two of the term. 
We currently have several places open for new 
families. If you are interested, you are welcome to 
drop in to the Holbrook Anglican Church Hall, on 
Young St, on a Wednesday morning at 9:30am and 
speak with our coordinator Sharon. The cost is $5 
per family per week. 
Sunday Church Services: The Anglican Parish of 
Holbrook meets every Sunday at St Paul’s in 
Young St Holbrook at 9:30am. Services last for 
around one hour and are followed by morning tea 
in the hall. Our services include a mix of 
traditional and contemporary music, Bible 
readings, prayers and a Bible talk. We also meet at 
St Mark’s Woomargama on the second Sunday of 
the month at 11:15am, followed by a cuppa. In 
October, our service will be a “Blessing of the 
Animals”. All are welcome at our services. 
Rev. Craig, Rector. 
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Sarah Finlay  
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* *Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic Treatment * 
*Injury Rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 
 

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Term 3 commenced Mon 22nd July 2024 
 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

HOLBROOK RS CLUB GOLF 
The weather is starting to warm back up and 
that means a lot of local clubs are having their 
annual tournaments.  The next month or so is 
jam packed with both men’s and women’s 
tournaments across the district.  We encourage 
as many of our club golfers as possible to make 
the effort to support other clubs through these 
tournaments in the hope that that is 
reciprocated for our own events. 
Jade Rangi continued his great recent form at 
the Welaregang Tournament recently by once 
again winning the A Grade Handicap.  It was a bit 
of a day out for the six Holbrook members who 
attended, with Simon winning B Grade from 
Mark on a countback. Greg came third in A 
Grade Handicap as well. 
Dads Army 15 August Winner M. Lowry, 2nd J. 
Maskus, 3rd T. Castles. NTP 3rd M. Winnett, 5th M. 
Lowry.   
22 August Winner P. Spokes, 2nd M. Lowry, 3rd V. 
Derbridge.  naga T. Castles 

TENNIS 
The tennis season sneaking up on us and we are 
wanting to know if there are any new players to 
area interested in playing. 
The club will be entering two teams in the Hume 
Tennis Association competition - Sect 2 and Sect 
3A. Teams will be made up of four men and four 
ladies.  
We have a regular hit-up on Wednesday 
afternoons from about 5.00pm and the 
competition season is scheduled to start on 
Saturday 12 October.    
Enquires to Emma 0429 687 051 or Stephen 0428 
362 143.  
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B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm  

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm  

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

NETBALL 17 August: Round 17 v Lockhart 

11’s lost but a fun game  
Elders BOC Willow Hulme 
Holbrook Bakery Edwina Barr Smith 
Holbrook News and Gifts Arabella Pincott 
 

13’s lost 43-13 
Despite coming away with a loss the girls 
were still smiling at the end of the game and can 
be proud of the effort they put in. 
Hume Bank BOC Larny Dodds 
Holbrook Bakery Isabella Feltrin 
 

15’s lost 48-22: Tough game for the girls with a 
cold and wet morning, lots of positives to take 
from  the game, but unfortunately Lockhart came 
over the top and took a massive lead in the first 
quarter, resulting in the girls having to chase all 
game. 
Churchill Transport BOC Georgina Barr Smith 
Holbrook News and Gifts Jessica Frana 
 

17’s no game 
 

C Reserve won 22-46: A cold miserable day but 
the girls had a great win, working hard each 
quarter! Few changes and mixed positions but 
that didn’t make it a problem. We have such 
versatile girls which makes it great when needing 
those changes coming into the warmer weather.  
HNC BOC Morgan Gallagher 
Holbrook Hotel Chelsea Cronin 
Players’ Player Ruby Wettenhall 
 

C Grade won 6-69: The girls kept their score low 
with multiple turnovers throughout the court as 
well as keeping them goalless after half time. The 
goalers were on fire with their accuracy and 
determination for every rebound. With the 
weather being on our side for the four quarters, 
the girls were happy to stay dry and continue 
thriving. The girls win has put them into 5th 
position and that’s where they will hopefully stay. 
HNC BOC Georgia Morgan 
SportsPower Albury Georgia Booth 
Players’ Player Zoe Broughton 
 

B Grade won 25-43: The first game for the season 
with a full team! A wet weather game saw 
Holbrook's game slow down when required. 
Rather than playing a longer, faster game, we 
were able to play short and smart once it was 
recognised. Rotations were made in each section 
of the court at each quarter, allowing 

combinations to work together. The pressure 
allowed turn overs to take place in every third, 
which saw the margin continue to extend. From 
start to finish, Brookers continued to extend the 
margin and get a win. 
HNC BOC Hettie Day 
Holbrook Hotel Holbrook Georgia Jones 
Players Player Millie Walsh 
 

A Grade won 24-47: The first quarter saw 
Holbrook make some errors and Lockhart make 
them pay, resulting in 7-7 at quarter time. From 
there, Holbrook were able to make smarter 
decisions when in possession and slowly increased 
the margin. The defensive end were able to force 
errors upon Lockhart from the voice and pressure 
placed on them. Rotations in the mid and goals 
allowed different combinations and fresh legs 
HNC BOC Amy Platt 
Bella Lou the Store Chloe Hamblin 
Players’ Player Claire Marriot 
 

Volunteer of the week - Prue Pincott, who has 
been a valued committee member of several 
years. She is our PCP for most junior games and 
helping with player check-ins, amongst other 
roles. Many thanks Prue for all that you do!  
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

NH SPRAYING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For all your broadacre spraying  
and spot spraying needs. 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T S  C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  
 

August 2024 
Wed 28 Grimwood’s Craft Shop AGM 3pm 
 “Legless & Blind” Blokes night 6.30pm @ 
 Sporting Complex 
 Holbrook Campdraft Club AGM 6.30pm 
 @ RS Club 
Sat 31 Malaya & Borneo Veterans’ Day 
 

September 2024 
Sun 1 Fathers’ Day 
 Town Garage Sale 8am—2pm 
Tue 3 Festival by The Sub meeting 6.30pm @ 
 Top Pub 
 Swimming Club AGM 7pm @ RS Club 
Wed 4 Dorothy Gilmore @ St Patrick’s School —
 evening 
Thu 5 St Paul’s College Yr 5 Discovery Day & 
 Open Morning 
 Lunch with Dorothy Gilmore  for seniors 
 Youth session with Dorothy 5.30pm @ 
 Sporting Complex 
 Rotary Club Free BBQ 6.30pm @ 
 Woomargama Hall. Guest Speaker 
 Dorothy Gilmore 7.30pm 
Fri 6 Morning tea with Dorothy 10.30am @ 
 Holbrook Library Meeting Room  
 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sat 7 Lankey’s Creek Hall Trivia Night 7pm 
Sun 8 Holbrook Pony Club Gymkhana @ Equine 
 Centre 
Wed 11 Holbrook Public Schools’ Whole School 
 Performance 1pm & 6.30pm 
Thu 12 Rotary Club Guest Speaker—John Parry 
 (village kids in Cambodia) 6.00pm @ RS 
 Club 
 Holbrook Public Schools’ Whole School 
 Performance 6.30pm 
Fri 13 OMNI 
Sat 14 NSW Local Government Elections 
Tue 17 Henty Machinery Field Day 
Wed 18 Henty Machinery Field Day 
Thu 19 Henty Machinery Field Day 
 Dementia Alliance Group morning tea 
 10am @ Holbrook Sporting Complex 
Sat 21 Hume League Football/Netball Grand 
 Finals 
Sun 22 RS Club Bowls AGM & Presentations 
Tue 24 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 Commander Holbrook RSL War Memorial 
 Scholarship exam 

 

LIONS CLUB OF HOLBROOK 
 

TOWN GARAGE SALE 

SUNDAY 1st SEPTEMBER 

8am—2pm 
 

Maps available on the day  

from 8am at 

Lady Gail’s Bookshop & Curios, 

79 Albury St. 

Gold coin donation. 

SOME RANDOM FOOD FACTS 
In Australia, Maltesers were originally marketed 
as a weight-loss food.  
 

Vegemite was invented in Melbourne in 1922 
using the leftover yeast used to create beer.  
 

Nutmeg is a hallucinogen. If you ingest nutmeg in 
large doses, it works like a hallucinogen due to a 
natural compound called myristicin. It has mind-
altering effects if taken in large doses. 
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BOOKKEEPER - 
ADMINISTRATION POSITION 

(Part Time)  
 

We are looking for an experienced 
Bookkeeper/Administrative worker to join 

us at our Holbrook office.  
 

We are seeking an experienced and skilled 

Bookkeeper and Administration worker to join 

our team.  

 

The successful applicant must have the ability to 

work independently as well as part of a team 

and will be an adaptable self-starter, having 

excellent communication and people skills and 

phone manner.  

 

The ability to multitask and work independently 

with attention to detail is essential. A strong 

working knowledge of MYOB, Microsoft 365, 

Word, Excel and Outlook preferred, along with 

an ability to learn industry specific software.  

 

You must be available to work Monday, Tuesday 

and Friday between 9.00am and 3.30pm, 

minimum 36 hours per fortnight.   

 

Salary and conditions are in accordance with the 

Social, Community, Home Care & Disability 

Services Industry Award 2010 (SCHADS 

Modern Award),  Social & Community Services 

employee, Level 2/3 depending on experience, 

($33.41 – $37.35 /hr) plus applicable loading, 

allowances and superannuation.     

 

The successful applicant will be required to 

undergo a National Criminal Record Check. 

 

Applicants must obtain an information package 

and address the Essential and Desirable criteria 

set out in the Position Description.  

 

The package is available to interested applicants 

by calling our office 02 6036 3677,   

on our website  

https://holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au/  

or via email to: 

office@holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au 

2024 LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
ELECTIONS 
 

On Saturday, 14 September 
2024, Greater Hume Council will conduct 
councillor elections to elect 9 councillors to serve 
for a four year term. 
 

A constitutional referendum will also be held for 
electors to consider whether the Council area 
should continue to be divided into wards. 
 

Regardless of whether your ward is contested, 
all electors are required to still vote on the 
referendum. 

https://holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au/
mailto:manager@holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au
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